Letter to the Editor by Graham Whitham
Graham Whitham is a non-disabled member of GMCDP.
He says he has been a member of GMCDP for a few months and he enjoys reading 'Coalition' magazine.
He would like to do more for GMCDP.
He feels like he is not really a proper member of GMCDP because GMCDP has different types of membership for disabled and non-disabled people.
He calls this tiered membership.
Tiers are another word for levels or layers. If something is tiered it means that different people are at different levels.
In GMCDP, disabled members have more rights than non-disabled members.
Only disabled members can vote on what GMCDP decides to do.
Also, only disabled members can join the Executive Committee.
This is the group of people within GMCDP who make the big decisions about how the organisation works.
Non-disabled members can come to meetings and write for the magazine, but they do not have a vote in GMCDP and they cannot join the Executive Committee.
Graham thinks it is wrong that he is not allowed to vote in GMCDP or to join the Executive Committee because he is not a disabled person.
He thinks this is old-fashioned and more like the medical model of disability than the social model.
He thinks it is like the medical model because treating disabled and non-disabled people differently makes more barriers between them.
He says that disabled people would be angry if they were told that they could not vote as members of an organisation because they are disabled.
It is right for disabled people to be angry about this.
He says that women are also right to be angry if they are told that they cannot be members of cricket clubs and golf clubs.
He thinks that it is right for non-disabled people to be angry about not being allowed to be full members of GMCDP too.
He asks why GMCDP think they are allowed to treat disabled and non-disabled people differently, when they say other people should not.
Graham also says that there is no way to check that someone is telling the truth about being a disabled person when they join GMCDP.
If he had said he was a disabled person on his membership form, no one would have found out that he was lying.
He says he understands that keeping non-disabled people out of GMCDP was needed in the past.
But he thinks it is not needed any more.
He hopes that it is only still a rule in GMCDP because it was before and no one has got round to changing it.
He asks the Executive Committee to think again about having tiered membership and to change it so that non-disabled people can be full members.
